Contact us at help@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk

‘ Pennoweth News

Week ending Friday 10th July 2020

As you have hopefully seen, we have posted a letter today on the website that has gone to all the schools in Crofty regarding

the return to school in September. We have also posted a set of frequently asked questions with the letter. We recognise that

there will be many other questions that you have; please do just forward any queries or questions to

help@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk and we will respond as soon as we possibly can.

We are currently working on a more detailed document to give you more clarity on how things will work at Pennoweth in Sep-

tember. This will be published next week and we will let you know as soon as this is available. Take care.

o

Sophia (2SD) for being brave when she suffered an injury.

Bea (3NS) who kept on working and being creative despite not feeling well.
Harrison (FS) for handling bugs very carefully.

William (1/2T) for having a positive attitude to being in the Hub.

Molly (3NS) for staying positive in the Hub when her friend wasn’t here.
Sophia (2SD) for still joining in as much as possible with her poorly ankle.
Emma (5/6PB) for being brave for a hospital appointment.

Sonny (3NS) for being brave after the loss of his cat.

Being a
Great
Helper

Oliver (Y5) and Charlie (Y3) for tidying up someone else's mess without even being asked.

Emmie (FSFM) for helping to look after her caterpillars.

Megan (1SH) for helping her mum to clean the car.

Ivy (2SD) for being Miss Bray’s TA all week.

Ollie (5/6MD) for being so helpful to everyone in the Hub.

Eliza (4DS) for helping her brother feel happy in the Hub.

Mia (5/6MD) for being a great helper by organising while mum has been working, as well as helping nan.

Being Kind ‘

Mrs Ninnis for fixing the class interactive whiteboard.

James (Y1) for being kind and helping a friend make their Brunel bridge.

Kyle (Y5) for going the extra mile to be a kind friend.

Lucia (Y2) for thinking of others and being a kind friend to everyone in her bubble.

Noah (FS) for caring about his friends.

Walter (34RT) for being kind to his sister.

Riley (5/6PB) for designing and baking a cake for his great-nan’s 70th birthday.

Reade and Emily (34RT) for being kind and caring friends.

Henry (N) for helping a friend who was upset by giving him the best table to sit at in Nursery.

Oliver (2SD) for designing and making with left-over building wood.
Kyden (Y5) for inventing cool games with wooden blocks.

Zach (Y1) for putting in a lot of effort into his beautiful colouring.

Caitlyn (Y4) for being very imaginative with her table decorations.
Everyone in Hub C for making a great effort with (vey tricky) origami.
Ruby (Y2) for creating a lovely card for someone she was missing.

River, Larkin and Bella (FS) for being so creative in their thinking and making.
Autumn (1SH) for experimenting with different mixtures in the kitchen.
Brandon (3/4RT) for his creative work in the Hub.

All of Hub A and B for persevering with tricky origami.

Saffron (5/6MD) for being creative by tie dying her duvet and pillow case.
Samuel (34RT) for creating a brilliant shield.

Jack (Y1) for being a sports super star during yoga and HIIT.

Maisy (Y2) for joining in all the games and making friendships in the process.

Kyson and Jacob (FS) for being so keen to run all the way around the field this week.
Eleanor (FSFM) or going on lots of beach and woodland walks.

Ellie-May (4DS) for always putting 100% effort into morning PE.

Layla and Kaycee (2SD, 3/4RT) for trying really hard to do all of the PE sessions.
Isabelle (34RT) for doing a brilliant job riding her bike.

Tilly (2SD) for exploring the life cycle of butterflies.

Everyone in Hub C for being very enthusiastic nature explorers.

Emillie (FS) for always being very curious about what she can find when outdoors.

Finley (5/6PB) and Travis (3NS) for being explorers during their visit to Trelissick Gardens.

Penny (Y1) For working independently in maths and being able to explain her learning.
Caden (Y1) for making an amazing thought bubble about George’s Marvellous Medicine.
Amelia (2SD) for working hard to keep up with school work.

Willow (2SD) for working hard on Bug Club and spellings.

Eva (2SD) for tackling challenging Harry Potter reading books.

Oscar (Y2) for writing a brilliant (magical) recipe for his brother.

Lewis (Y3) for focusing and managing to do some great maths work.

Leela (FS) for being full of interesting ideas and for writing the best sentence I've seen.
Isla (FS) for fantastic independent writing and also for turning her 's' round!

Harrison (FSFM) for completing the year 1 and 2 maths sheets.

Archie (1SH) for completing extra maths work.

Reese (1SH) for learning to tell the time.

Olivia W (1SH) for completing extra learning tasks at home.

Jaxon (1SH) for working so hard in On his writing this week.

Amber (N) for her super story telling.

Amelia (1SH) for always working hard to create such high quality learning.

Lola A (N) for working hard at writing her name for using his phonic knowledge to sound out words.
Daisy (4DS) for some fantastic shark research.

Vincent (4DS) for always completing his homework..




Safeguarding

Please remember to get in touch with us once a week so that we know you are all ok. The easiest way to do this
is by emailing in. You can email the key stage addresses (these are given on the front of the website or use the

help@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk address—this is monitored every day).

Uniform

We are really sorry that we are unable to sell uniform from the school at this time. We appreciate that
this requires you to visit the stockist and apologise for any inconvenience that this causes.

Please note, when you are considering buying uniform (we will add this information to the more detailed
document that we will send out regarding return to Pennoweth in the next week):

-Uniform is required from September

-We are relaxing our policy around school shoes. This is due to the fact that we are planning in physical
PE type activities every day and children will not be able to change their clothes / shoes for these. If at
all possible, please consider sending children to school in trainers that provide good support when run-
ning / participating in active physical activities.

-You may have noted on the frequently asked questions that children in years 1-6 will have one more for-
mal PE lesson each week. We will let you know what day your child’s class has PE on. On this one day,
children are encouraged to wear sports wear to school (eg joggers, t-shirt and sweatshirt etc). This does
not have to be Pennoweth PE kit.

Transition information / class blogs

New class blogs will open from Monday 20th July. The blogs will contain lots of information about your
child’s new class and some suggested activities for over the summer. These activities are not compulsory
but will be a great way for the children to start preparing for the new academic year.

Twitter

Thank you so much to everyone who has sent in photos for us to share on Twitter. Please keep them
coming; they are lovely to see. If you haven't seen it yet, you can look at our twitter feed @pennoweths
either through Twitter itself or on the front of the school website.

Happy birthday this week to:

Scatlett (Y2), Joshua (Y6), Elden (N), George (Y3) Al
We hope your birthday was wonderful!

Please don’t forget that if we can help in any way, you can contact us through
help@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk Take care and we look forward to seeing you when it is safe




